
Sent: Tuesday, August 19, 2014 1:03 PM 
Subject: P34-24512 additional questions from the FCC (95128) 
 
 

In regards to Operational Description 3.7 Product Security please address the following questions:  

1.      How is the PLMNID update process initiated? Through Nextivity or through the 
carrier?[ML]   The process is initiated by the end user, using a SW application provided by 
Nextivity.  This SW application will give the end-user the option to change the PLMN-ID to 
any PLMN-ID for which carrier approval has been obtained.  For example, the current 
application was filed with the approval of AT&T.  If T-Mobile approves the use of this 
product as well, the end-user will have the option of configuring the system using the 
Nextivity provided SW application to work on either the AT&T or T-Mobile network (only 
one network at a time). 

2. Is the device configured from the manufacturer to work on only single provider’s network or 
multiple? How is it decided?[ML]  It depends on how the system is sold.  If, for example, the 
system is sold to AT&T, it is configured to only work on the AT&T network.  If it is sold directly to 
an end-user, it can be configured to contain the information for more than one carrier (like T-
Mobile and AT&T for example).  The end user can then pick on whose network he wants the 
system to work. 

3. After the End User initiates a PLMNID update is the now configured to work with multiple 
carrier networks or a single network?[ML]  Still a single network.  It never boosts two networks 
at the same time. 

4. How is the customer data and registration of the booster managed before and after an 
update?[ML]  Our understanding of current practice is that the burden is on the subscriber to 
notify the carrier of the use of the booster.  This obligation can be re-enforced with the end-user 
when an update is done. 

5. Does Nextivity plan to provide a list of carriers that the device is going to be certified 
for?[ML]  The current application is for the AT&T network only as this is the only consent that 
we have for this specific product.  As we get new consents, we would inform the commission 
(possibly through the filing of a permissive change) that a new consent has been received and 
that the list of carriers supported by the product needs to be extended to include a new carrier. 
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